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Subject: PUCO CONTACT FORM: 106884 
Received: 5/11/2016 10:11:49 AM 
Message: 
WEB ID: 106884AT:05-ll-2016at 10:11 AM 

Related Case Number: 16-0253 

TYPE: Complaint 

NAME: Ms. MARGARET DEL FAVERO 

CONTACT SENDER ? Yes 

MAILING ADDRESS: *5. 

. 3779 Cooper Road ^ . ^ '̂ % 

. Blue Ash, Ohio 45241 V-- '^, 

. USA l.^ ^ "̂ ^ 

o ^ ^̂  
PHONE INFORMATION: *;S, \ 

. Home: 513-386-8639 
• Alternative: (no alternative phone provided?) 
• Fax: (no fax number provided?) 

E-MAIL: mdelfavero@ciniCi.rr.com 

INDUSTRY:Gas 

ACCOUNT INFORMATION: 

• (no utility company name provided?) 
• Name on account: Margaret Del Favero 
• Service address: 3779 Cooper Road 
• Service phone: 5133868639 
• (no account number provided?) 

COMPLAINT DESCRIPTION: 

Regarding the gas transmission line in Blue Ash, specifically located off of Bluewing Terrace. In 
addition to the obvious safety and health concerns as a result of having such a risky transmission 
line installed, has Duke completed environmental studies to identify the environmental impact of 
deforestation, e.g. accelerated soil degradation caused by erosion and flooding? Will our 
drainage system handle the run off? Right now, the drainage system for Blue Wing Terrace (cul 
de sac) is not sufficient in managing hard rainfall. I have seen the erosion in the backyard of a 
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neighbor whose home is on the cul de sac of Southgate. On Cooper Road, our backyards 
experience flooding during heavy rainfalls. Deforestation-induced erosion can undermine 
drainage systems and cause considerable flooding as water finds the path of least resistance, 
down the hillside to the homes on Cooper Road. I am not a proponent of installing a gas 
transmission line of this caliber in our Blue Ash Community and believe it should be directed in 
an area less dangerous to residential and business residents. 


